
AUVSI Urges Governor Newsom To Veto AB
316

ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA, UNITED STATES,

September 21, 2023 /

EINPresswire.com/ -- With the support

of members of its Ground Advocacy

Committee, the Association for

Uncrewed Vehicle Systems

International (AUVSI) today sent a

letter to California Governor Gavin Newsom urging him to veto AB 316. 

If signed into law, the bill would permanently ban automated commercial motor vehicle (CMV)

operations without a “human safety operator” present, a requirement that prevents the growth

of innovation and the adoption of safe and efficient technologies in automated trucking. 

AUVSI Chief Advocacy Officer Michael Robbins said: 

“California has long been a leader in technological innovation, cultivating an environment in

which new industries can develop, demonstrate progress, and attract investment. There is a new

era ahead in the AV industry, but AB 316 threatens both this industry's future and California's

legacy. 

It is a critical time to support the development and testing of safety-based technologies, and

other states are already doing so. Automated CMVs have the potential to transform road safety

by removing the risk of human error and dangerous driving habits.  

AUVSI concurs with the Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development (GO-Biz) on

the potential negative effects of the bill. We urge Governor Newsom to veto AB 316.”

###

About AUVSI

The Association for Uncrewed Vehicle Systems International (AUVSI) — the world's largest non-

profit organization dedicated to the advancement of uncrewed systems and robotics —

represents corporations and professionals from more than 60 countries involved in industry,

government, and academia. AUVSI members work in the defense, civil and commercial markets.

http://www.einpresswire.com
https://auvsilink.org/PDFs/AB%20316%20Veto%20Letter.pdf


For more information, visit AUVSI.org.
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EIN Presswire's priority is source transparency. We do not allow opaque clients, and our editors

try to be careful about weeding out false and misleading content. As a user, if you see something

we have missed, please do bring it to our attention. Your help is welcome. EIN Presswire,

Everyone's Internet News Presswire™, tries to define some of the boundaries that are reasonable

in today's world. Please see our Editorial Guidelines for more information.

© 1995-2023 Newsmatics Inc. All Right Reserved.

http://www.einpresswire.com/contact_author/4297460
https://twitter.com/AUVSI
https://www.linkedin.com/company/auvsi/
https://www.youtube.com/@AUVSI
https://www.einpresswire.com/article/656937994
https://www.einpresswire.com/editorial-guidelines

